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SLOW DOWN WARWICK INITIATIVE
	 The Village speed limit is 25 miles per 
hour. Speed radar signs have been placed around 
the Village for the past year and the data collected 
will be available for public viewing in the next few 
months. 
	 Speeding has been a growing concern 
for residents and everyone that uses our roadways. 
The Village has implemented several traffic calm-
ing practices and continues to address the issue. 
	 Please do your part in keeping all our 
roadways safe for everyone who uses it.
	 The Way2Go Warwick Mobility and 
Safety Improvements for a More Walkable and 
Accessible Community Village of Warwick Trans-
portation Safety Action Plan can be viewed on the 
Village’s website under Code, Planning & Zoning.

The Village of Warwick has recently obtained 3 more 
speed radar signs, totaling 5 signs. Data collected will 

available for public viewing and will help in solving 
the issue of speeding in the Village.  

As we celebrate the Village of Warwick’s incorporation date on April 15, we look back on meeting 
minutes from June 5, 1867 and one of the first adopted ordinances: 

	 “Be it Ordained that there is to be no riding or driving any horse or other animal through any of the 
streets at a greater rate of speed than six miles per hour; the fine for which offense would be not less than $5, 
nor more than $20.”

VILLAGE OF WARWICK 
GENERAL ELECTION IS 

MARCH 19
GOODWILL HOOK & LADDER COMPANY #1 FIREHOUSE, 25 CHURCH ST. EXT.

POLLS OPEN FROM 9 A.M. - 9 P.M.
OFFICES TO BE FILLED: (2) TRUSTEES WITH 5 YEAR TERMS 

CANDIDATE PROFILES INSIDE

Spring is a season of rebirth and renewal. It is an awakening as days grow 
longer and warmer, we are revived. It is a season of activity, introspection, 
and planning. It is also a time of spirituality with the celebrations of Easter 

and Passover. 
	 This is a busy time at Village Hall as we prepare a fiscally sound budget 
so we may continue to offer services and amenities as well as fund critical infra-
structure projects. Every department participates in projects and activities that 
will better our Village. This newsletter is a way to convey information about these 

activities and the breadth of work whether proposed, in progress or completed. 
	 Election Day is March 19, polls are at the Excelsior Hose Firehouse, 25 Church St.  Al-
though this year’s election for two Trustee seats is unopposed it is important to take a moment to offer 
your support to your neighbors who have decided to serve their community. 
	 On behalf of the Village Board, I wish our Christian residents a Happy Easter and our Jewish 
friends and neighbors a Happy Passover. There is great love in this Valley and in our Village. In this time 
of uncertainty let us start from here.  
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MEET THE CANDIDATES 
Candidate profiles and photos have been submitted by candidates and appear in the order they will appear on the ballot.

ELECTION DAY: MARCH 19 	 POLLING PLACE: GOODWILL HOOK & LADDER FIREHOUSE, 25 CHURCH ST. EXT.	 HOURS:9 A.M. - 9 P.M.
VOTER REGISTRATION: FRIDAY, MARCH 8 IS THE LAST DAY VILLAGE RESIDENTS MAY REGISTER WITH THE COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS TO 
 	 BE ELIGIBLE TO VOTE IN THE 2024 VILLAGE ELECTION.
OFFICES TO BE FILLED: (2) TRUSTEES WITH 5 YEAR TERMS 

FOR INFORMATION ON ABSENTEE BALLOT APPLICATIONS OR EARLY VOTE BY MAIL APPLICATIONS PLEASE VISIT: 
VILLAGEOFWARWICK.ORG

I am currently serving in my 16th year as a Village 
Trustee, and it has been a privilege. During 
that time, I have used my background as a 

Civil/Environmental Engineer to lead the many 
infrastructure projects that have been undertaken. 
The Village has made great strides in updating 
and improving its infrastructure but there is still 
more work to be done. Ongoing projects include 

expanding and updating the wastewater treatment plant and relocating 
the Maple Avenue Pump Station. We will also be constructing a 
treatment system for Well #3, which will provide capacity redundancy, 
making the Village more resilient to drought and allow for scheduled 
and emergency repairs to other water treatment facilities.
	 As part of a Village Board I have worked to successfully 
write and direct successful grants for these necessary projects. The 
Village received a $3,000,000 grant for the wastewater treatment 
plant project, a $950,000 grant for the Well #3 treatment plant. We 
obtained $288,000 to purchase or obtain conservation easements for 
properties in the reservoir watershed and received a grant of $575,000 
to perform a mandated inventory and assessment of lead service lines 

with the future goal being to replace the lines with lead free connections 
and piping. All this takes some of the financial burden away from the 
Village taxpayer and allows us to make greater progress in our efforts 
to maintain and improve our infrastructure.
	 In addition to these major projects, there are technical 
reports and interactions with regulatory agencies, which I have taken 
responsibility for, and thus, reducing our dependency and cost for 
consultants to perform this work.
	 I have managed the conversion project of our streetlights to 
LED lighting, which is expected to not only save energy but save the 
Village over $1,500,000 over the next 20 years. This project is in its 
final stages and is expected to be completed this summer after which 
the Village will have direct responsibility for the system.
	 During my 45 years as a Village resident I served on the 
Village Planning Board for 23 years including six as Chairman prior 
to being elected as a Trustee. I am also a Director of Warwick Little 
League, serve on the Board of the Warwick Prevention Coalition, 
am a member of the Community Garden and Orchard and am active 
in the Warwick United Methodist Church. I also   serve on the  
County Legislature.

BARRY CHENEY
INCUMBENT

MARY COLLURA
INCUMBENT

VILLAGE OF WARWICK GENERAL ELECTION

It has been an honor and a privilege to serve 
as Village Trustee since April 3, 2023. The 
year has been filled with lots of projects and 

initiatives and I look forward to continuing my 
work in the next term. 
	 As I moved into my elected position, I 
have felt so much support from the community, 
the Mayor, fellow board members, staff and 

village departments. New York Conference of Mayors (NYCOM) 
has been a great resource offering training and informational classes. 
These trainings make me more effective at guiding decisions made at 
Village Hall. I have completed fifty hours of training in ten months, 
mostly through a week-long training session with NYCOM. This 
was a valuable experience to meet other elected officials from cities 
and villages throughout New York State. Sharing experiences and 
challenges has given me a deep insight into my role. 
	 I have also completed training as a Youth Mental Health 
First Responder. As liaison to Public Health, my focus has been on 
Mental Health which I feel, in a post-Covid world, is necessary. 
	 As liaison to Warwick Valley Prevention Coalition, I have 
completed a NARCAN training and attended webinars regarding the 

opioid crisis and other substance abuse concerns. 

	 As liaison to Public Interface and Outreach, I have been 
working with the Mayor, fellow board members, staff and Village 
Departments to produce a quarterly newsletter. This has been on the 
“wish list” for some time, and with my skill-set in graphic design and 
layout, I am happy to see it come to fruition. The newsletter gives the 
public insight on what the village board is up to. This year, the Village 
has been making great strides in projects and funding and it has been 
greatly rewarding to have a platform to share this information with  
the public. 
	 As liaison to Senior Citizens, I have had the opportunity to 
visit the Warwick Seniors at their weekly meetings and was a volunteer 
at the Annual Town of Warwick Senior Picnic. 
	 The projects I will continue my work on include: the quarterly 
Village Newsletter; Slow Down Warwick Campaign; Inclusion Task 
Force; and the creation of informational print collateral for Village 
departments and boards. 
	 I have enjoyed the work, the process to achieve goals. What 
I have enjoyed the most is attending countless events, meeting and 
talking to people in our community. This is what really inspires and 
fuels me to continue my work serving the Village of Warwick. 
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LOCAL ELECTIONS
VILLAGE OF WARWICK GENERAL ELECTION: TUESDAY, MARCH 19
VILLAGE OF GREENWOOD LAKE GENERAL ELECTION: TUESDAY, MARCH 19
ALBERT WISNER PUBLIC LIBRARY TAX LEVY AND TRUSTEE VOTE: TUESDAY, MAY 7
WARWICK VALLEY CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT: MAY 21, 2024

ORANGE COUNTY CIVIL SERVICE 
& LOCAL JOB OPPORTUNITIES

	 Serve your community through Orange County Civil Service! This is your gateway to a multitude of exciting career opportunities. 
Many positions fall under the competitive class category, requiring candidates to take an exam for qualification. These exams aim to 
evaluate the knowledge, skills, and abilities of individuals aspiring to work in various Orange County Government agencies, offices, 
Community College, Towns, Villages, School Districts, Public Libraries, and more. Stay informed about upcoming Civil Service exams 
and sign up for email announcements by visiting the Employment Opportunities portion of the website at: orangecountygov.com

MUNICIPAL ID PROGRAM
	 The Village offers a Municipal Photo Id for Village residents over the age of fourteen. The cost is ten dollars and the ID is valid 
for four years. Applications are available in English and in Spanish on the Village’s website as well as a list of items to verify identification. 
This photo ID card includes your name, address and date of birth.

WATER/SEWER EBILL & AUTOPAY 
OPTIONS ARE NOW AVAILABLE!

	 For your convenience residents may choose to receive their quarterly water/sewer bill(s) by email instead of by mail. Residents 
may also enroll in AutoPay to have their bill(s) automatically paid 7 days prior to the bill due date using either a Visa, MasterCard, 
Discover or American Express credit card or Visa Debit card (2.95% processing fee will apply) or by Electronic 
Check ($1.99 flat fee will apply). Fees are collected by the web service provider, not by the Village of Warwick and 
are subject to change without notice.
	 For more information and to enroll in Ebills and AutoPay, please visit: villageofwarwick.org., search for the 
green ‘Payment Center’ menu and choose ‘Pay Utility Bills’.

scan here to enroll in Autopay on the Village’s website

VILLAGE OF WARWICK REC PROGRAMS
	 The Village of Warwick Recreation Department offers Youth Summer Rec programs including: The Park Program, 
Basketball, Cheerleading, Football, Soccer, Track, Lacrosse, Tennis and Swimming for kids between 5-12 years old. 
	 For all recreation programs your child must be 5 years old and have completed a year of schooling. Programs are 
open to Village and Town of Warwick residents.
	 Registration will be done online and will open 9:00 a.m. on Saturday, May 11. You must create a username and 
password before you can register. All programs will close out when the maximum number of participants is reached. If 
any changes occur, they will be updated on the Village of Warwick website.
	 On March 29, the recreation website will open for viewing purposes only. You can see dates, times, descriptions, 
and fees.
	 To learn more about the Rec Programs, visit the Village’s website and view the introduction video. 

Looking for a Summer job?
	 The Village of Warwick is now hiring Summer Recreation staff. Individuals must be at least 15 years old to apply. 
Applications are available on the Village’s website and must be received by March 29.

VILLAGE BOARDS MEETING SCHEDULE
VILLAGE BOARD 

First and Third Mondays
 of the month

7:30 p.m. Village Hall
 Board Room

ARCHITECTURAL AND 
HISTORIC DISTRICT 

REVIEW BOARD
First Tuesday of the month

4:30 p.m., Village Hall
 Board Room

PLANNING BOARD
Second Tuesday of the month

7:30 p.m., Village Hall 
Board Room

ZONING BOARD 
OF APPEALS

Fourth Tuesday of the month
7:00 p.m., Village Hall 

Board Room

ALL MEETING AGENDAS AND MINUTES CAN BE FOUND ON THE VILLAGE’S WEBSITE
MEETINGS ARE STREAMED LIVE ON THE VILLAGE’S YOUTUBE CHANNEL



Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade
	 The upgrade will include increasing the plant capacity 
to 1.25 MGD and employing a new technology. The design 
plans and specifications are complete and are currently 
being reviewed by the NYS Department of Environmental 
Conservation. The Village expects to request and receive 
bids late Spring and start construction in the Summer. 
Construction is expected to take 18 months. The project is 
being funded in part through a $3,000,000 grant from the 
NYS Environmental Facilities Corporation.

Maple Ave Pump Station Relocation
	 The project will relocate the current water pump station 
from the island at the intersection of Maple and Colonial 
to Grand St. across from Fairview Ave. A new above ground 
pump station will be constructed at that location. The design 
is complete and is currently being reviewed by the State and 

County Health Departments. The project has received partial 
funding through a $250,000 grant from State Senator James 
Skoufis. Bids should be received in July with construction to 
start in September and completed in 12 months.

Well #3 Treatment Plant
	 Construction of a treatment plant for Well #3 will 
allow the Village to incorporate that source into the system 
to increase the resilience of our Village water supply. 
The design is complete and has received approval of the 
Health Department. The project will receive funding from a 
$964,000 federal grant through the Office of Congressman 
Pat Ryan. The Village will use $694,868 that it received from 
the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 which should cover the 
remainder of the cost. The Village should be receiving bids by 
early Summer with construction starting a few months later 
and lasting about 14 months.

PLEASE NOTE: The building of any shed, fences, pergolas, generators and car chargers require a permit. 
Discovery of an unpermitted item will double the standard fee of $150.

§ 36-1 Running at large 
prohibited; leashing required.
No person owning or having 
custody or control of a dog, 
whether or not tagged or 
licensed, shall permit such dog 
to be at large in the Village of 
Warwick elsewhere than on the 
premises of the owner or person 

having such custody and control, unless restrained by a chain or 
leash not exceeding six feet in length.
§ 36-2 Disturbance of peace prohibited.
Any person owning, harboring or having the care, custody or charge 
of any dog, when such dog is housed or confined, shall so house 
and confine such dog in a place so constructed as to prevent the 
disturbance of persons residing in the neighborhood by habitual or 
continued barking of such dog.
§ 36-3 Seizure and impoundment.
Any dog running at large, whether or not tagged or licensed, 
contrary to the provisions of this Article within the limits of the 
Village of Warwick shall be subject to seizure and impounding by 
any police officer or by any other person or agency designated 
by the Village officials or authorized by law to seize and impound 
animals pursuant to Article 7, Section 120, of the Agriculture and 
Markets Law of the State of New York, as amended.
§ 36-4 Notice of seizure and impoundment.
After such seizure and impounding, the owner of such dog, if 
known, shall be notified in accordance with Article 7, Section 114-
a, of the Agriculture and Markets Law of the State of New York, as 
amended, if unlicensed and untagged, and if unleashed but bearing 
a license tag the owner shall be notified in accordance with Article 
7, Section 114-a, of the Agriculture and Markets Law of the State of 
New York, as amended.

§ 36-5 Forfeiture of title to unredeemed dogs.
If said dog is not redeemed, the owner shall forfeit all title to the dog 
as provided in the aforesaid sections of Article 7 of the Agriculture 
and Markets Law of the State of New York, as amended.
§ 36-6 Nuisances; removal of feces. [1]
[Added 5-14-1990 by L.L. No. 5-1990]
A. It shall be unlawful for any person or persons owning, harboring 
or having the care, custody or control of any dog to permit such 
dog to soil, defile, defecate on or commit any nuisance upon any 
common thoroughfare, sidewalk, passage-way, public street, play 
area, park or any place where people congregate or walk or upon any 
public property whatsoever or upon any private property without 
the permission of the owner of said property. The restriction in this 
section shall not apply to that portion of a street lying between the 
curblines, which portion may be used to curb such dog, provided 
that such person shall immediately remove all feces deposited by 
such dog as follows:

(1) Feces shall be picked up with a scoop, shovel, broom, tong 
or other similar implement and be deposited directly into an 
airtight container, plastic or otherwise, and then subsequently 
deposited in a container used for the disposal of refuse or by 
any other method approved by the Board of Health.
(2) In no event shall any feces be deposited in sewers or drains, 
whether storm or sanitary.

B. This section may be enforced by the Dog Warden, Health 
Department, Police Department or any private citizen by the filing 
of a complaint in the Village Justice Court.
C. Guide dogs excepted. The provisions of this section shall not 
apply to blind persons who may use dogs as guides.
[1] Editor’s Note: Former § 36-6, Penalties for offenses, was amended 
and renumbered as §  36-6.1 5-14-1990 by L.L. No. 5-1990.
§ 36-6.1Penalties for offenses.
[Added 5-14-1990 by L.L. No. 5-1990]
Any person violating this Article shall be subject to a fine not 
exceeding $250 or imprisonment for not more than 15 days, or 
both.

INFRASTRUCTURE PROJECT UPDATE 

FROM THE BUILDING DEPARTMENT

VILLAGE OF WARWICK NEWSLETTER SPRING 2024

The Village Code can be 
viewed at: 

ecode360.com/WA0539

THE VILLAGE CODE REGARDING DOGS: 
LEASHING, BARKING, PICKING UP AFTER; IMPOUNDMENT AND PENALTIES FOR OFFENCES 
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VILLAGE OF WARWICK ADOPTS POLICY UPDATES AND CHANGES 

UPDATED POLICIES
Rules of Meeting Procedure 

Adopted by Village Board
 April 17, 2023

 Adopted by Zoning Board
November 2, 2023 

Adopted by Architectural and Historic 
District Review Board December 5, 2023

Adopted by Planning Board
January 9, 2024 

Cash Management Policy 
Adopted December 4, 2023

IN THE WORKS:
Revisions to the Memorial Policy

Creation of a new Records Retention Policy 
and Procedures Manual for Clerk’s Office & 

Treasurer’s Office

UPDATED CODES
Film Code 

Repealing Chapter 66 ‘Film and Video 
Productions’, and re-enacting the same with 
revised provisions, adopted by Village Board

February 5, 2023
In the works:

Short-term Rental
Ethics Code

	 The Village of Warwick recently 
purchased a property adjacent to Village Hall. 75 
Main St., which once housed the Strong-Basile 
Funeral home and former Eagle Antiques, is a 
two-story historic structure. 
	 The future for the property includes 
office space for the Warwick Valley Chamber 
of Commerce, the development of a Visitors 
Information Center as well as a separate public 
bathroom facility.

VILLAGE ACQUIRES 75 MAIN STREET 

A problem or need 
is identified

A draft policy is 
created or revisions 
to a current policy 

are drafted

The Village Board will 
discuss the policy either 

at a regular meeting, 
work session, or special 

meeting.
The proposed policy will 

undergo legal review

Once a final draft 
has been created, the 
policy is adopted by 
motion or resolution

FINAL 
DRAFTDRAFT

NEW OR OLD 
POLICY

DRAFT

VILLAGE POLICY

A problem or need 
is identified

A draft local 
law is created 

or revisions to a 
current local law 

are drafted

The Village Board 
will discuss the new/

revised local law 
either at a regular 

meeting, work 
session, or special 

meeting.
The proposed 

draft local law  will 
undergo legal review

Once a final draft 
local law has 
been created, 
the draft local 
law is formally 
introduced and 
a public hearing 

date is scheduled 
via Board 

resolution at a 
Village Board 

meeting.

A public hearing 
is held at either 

a regularly 
scheduled 
meeting or 

special meeting 
(if necessary). 

Once the public 
hearing is closed, 
the Village Board 

may adopt the 
new local law via 

resolution.

The adopted 
local law is filed 

with the  
Secretary of State.

FINAL 
DRAFT

FINAL 
DRAFTDRAFT

NEW OR OLD 
CODE

DRAFT

VILLAGE 
CODE

THE PROCESS OF VILLAGE CODE UPDATES AND REVSIONS

THE PROCESS OF VILLAGE POLICY UPDATES AND REVSIONS

Please note that each local law or policy may have to follow additional parameters
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VILLAGE OF WARWICK CELEBRATES ARBOR DAY

TOWN OF WARWICK 
ARBOR DAY CELEBRATION

WARWICK VALLEY FARMERS’ MARKET 
CELEBRATES THIRTY YEARS

	 	     The Village of Warwick will be celebrating Arbor Day this year by 
planting a tree in the Roger Metzger Arboretum in Stanley-Deming 
Park. The annual celebration will be held on Friday, April 26 begin-
ning at 9 a.m. 

	 	     Park Avenue Elementary School students are invited to join in 
our celebration. In addition,  Pat Reinhardt and the Warwick Valley 
Gardeners are invited as guests and often bring poems and music to 
share with all those present. It is the goal to instill in the children the 
love of trees as well as educate them on the value trees bring to our 
daily lives so that they too can help protect our environment.

CUTTING DOWN TREES
When cutting down a tree, certain restrictions apply:

No live tree wider than 4 inches in diameter (measured at the height of 6 feet) 
shall be cut unless...

•	It causes hardship or endangers the public or an adjoining 
property owner
•	It is in an area to be occupied by a building, driveway, or 
recreation area (determined by the building inspector)
•	It is in an area deemed hostile to tree survival
•	It would help encourage the growth of prime specimen trees 
(determined by the building inspector)

	 The Village of War-
wick is celebrating its 40th 
year designated as a Tree-
City community in New York 
State, making it the longest 
consecutive recipient of the 
growth award in New York 
State.
	 The Village of Warwick 
has received national recogni-
tion as a Tree City USA each 
year since 1983 from The Ar-

bor Day Foundation, a national nonprofit organization dedicated 
to planting trees and other conservation efforts. 

TREE CITY, USA VILLAGE OF WARWICK
 SHADE TREE COMMISSION

	 The Shade Tree Commission is an appointed body 
made up of three members, including one chairperson. The cur-
rent Shade Tree Commissioner is Lynn Cheney and member 
Sherwood Stevens. 
	 The role of the Commission is to establish and enforce 
street tree planting and removal regulations, and to provide 
plans for the encouragement of tree plantings. The Commission, 
along with the Department of Public Works, is also responsible 
for planting, feeding, and maintaining street trees and trees in 
the Village’s numerous parks. 
	 The Village of Warwick Shade Tree Commission meets 
monthly to review the status of trees in the Village. 

	 Thirty years ago, the Warwick Valley Farmers’ Market was founded by members 
within the local community. At the time, the market was sponsored jointly by Commu-
nity 2000 and the Warwick Valley Chamber of Commerce with support from the Village 
of Warwick. With the response from the community at large, the market has become one 
of the premiere markets in the region and a model for outdoor markets in the region. 
	 With over thirty producers, the weekly Warwick Valley Farmers’ Market con-
tinues to offer consumers in the community a local source of high quality, locally and 
regionally grown produce and freshly made food products.
	 In celebration of 30 years the Market plans to have a special ribbon cutting 
ceremony, local musicians, chef demonstrations and fun activities throughout the sea-
son. For details on special events throughout the celebratory season, check the Market’s  
social media. @warwickvalleyfarmersmarketdF

	 Following the Village’s cele-
bration, Warwick Valley Gardeners 
will host an Arbor Day Celebration in 
collaboration with the Warwick Tree 
Commissioners in the Town of War-
wick. For more details, please visit the 
Warwick Valley Gardeners website: 
warwickgardeners.com
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EARTH DAY 
WARWICK VALLEY 

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
OPERATION CLEAN SWEEP
AN EARTH DAY ROADSIDE CLEANUP 

AND RECYCLING EVENT
Roadside/Park Cleanup April 20 - 27 

in the Town of Warwick. 
Specialty Programs 

April 27, 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 Chase Lot Parking Lot
PAPER SHREDDING

Warwick Lions Club 
$7/box suggested donation 

SNEAKER & RUBBER CLEAT 
COLLECTION 

Warwick Lions Club
EYE GLASS & HEARING AID 

COLLECTION 
Warwick Lions Club

CONSUMER APPLIANCE RECYCLING 
Sustainable Warwick

Limited to air conditioners and humidifiers that use 
refrigerants. Refrigerators will NOT be accepted, but 
O&R will pay a $25 rebate for working refrigerators

CELL PHONE COLLECTION 
National Coalition Against Domestic 

Violence
PRESCRIPTION DRUG DROP OFF 

WV Prevention Coalition & Warwick PD
PROGRAMS AT OTHER LOCATIONS:

MOTOR OIL COLLECTION
April 22, 9a.m. -5p.m.

Kaytes Ford
145 Rt 94 South

Call 845-218-5980 with questions

COMPUTER & ELECTRONICS 
RECYCLING

April 20-27, 9a.m. - 5p.m.
The Computer Guy

 2 Overlook Dr.
TVs are now being accepted. 

Call 845-988-0708 with questions

TREE CYCLE
A FREE COMMUNITY FESTIVAL 

CELEBRATING CREATIVE REUSE.
Stanley Deming Park, Sat. April 20, 

2024, (rain-date Sun. April 21st)

GREEN CALENDAR
Please check the Village’s website 
for the up-coming Green Calender, 

which will showcase sustainable  and 
environmental events taking place in 

the Warwick ValleyScan this QR code to take a quick survey on the 
Village of Warwick Arts & Music programming. 

Thank you!

HELP SHAPE THE VILLAGE’S 
COMMUNITY ART & MUSIC 

PROGRAMMING

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, 
GREENWOOD LAKE!
March 17 marks 100 years since the Village of 

Greenwood Lake’s incorporation. 

For a more information on the Centennial, please visit: 
gwlcentennial.org

HELLOWARWICKVALLEY.COM

Visit

FOR A FULL CALANDER OF EVENTS 
IN THE WARWICK VALLEY

NOTES FROM DPW
BRUSH PILE

	 The Village of Warwick will again have the Brush 
Disposal Program. A Valid Picture ID showing Village Residency 
will be required at the site.
	 Only Village of Warwick Residents will be allowed to 
dispose brush at the disposal site. The disposal area is located 
at the Village of Warwick Dept of Public Works site in Veterans 
Memorial Park. No commercial operators will be permitted. 

Brush cannot exceed 6” in diameter. Bagged leaves will be accepted. (paper only). No grass 
clippings will be allowed.

HOURS OF OPERATION:  April/May/June:  Saturdays & Sundays 12p.m. - 4p.m.

MAY IS MENTAL HEALTH MONTH
	 Warwick Cares will be hosting the second annual Mental Health event on Saturday 
May 4 (Rain date May 5th) at Railroad Green on Railroad Ave. in the Village of Warwick.
	 The event will feature mental health and wellness organizations, mental health 
resources and community and civic groups. There will also be performances and speakers. 
	 Warwick Cares will be offering a limited quantity of complimentary signs displaying 
messages of hope from the community and signs displaying the lifeline phone number (988).
	 This is a free, safe space, family friendly community-based event for all ages to highlight 
May as Mental Health Awareness month. 
	 Warwick Cares is a collaboration in the Town of Warwick and Villages of Warwick, 
Florida and Greenwood Lake for Mental Health and Suicide Prevention. Warwick Cares 
provides information, resources, lifesaving signs, messages of hopes, trainings and host special 
events in the community in the effort to bring awareness and break the stigma of mental health 
care. Please visit their social media for more information: 

–≠≠FOR VILLAGE OF WARWICK 
VIRTUAL SUGGESTION BOX

You
r 

Sug
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F@ WarwickCares



Mayor, Michael J. Newhard
mayor@villageofwarwick.org

Village Justice, Jeanine Garritano Wadeson     
Village Clerk, Raina Abramson

clerk@villageofwarwick.org
Deputy Clerk, Jennifer Mante

deputyclerk@villageofwarwick.org
Village Treasurer, Sadie Becker
treasurer@villageofwarwick.org

Deputy Village Treasurer, Denise Bulnes
deputytreasurer@villageofwarwick.org

Water Billing Department
waterbilling@villageofwarwick.org

Planning Board, ZBA, ARB/ARHB Secretary, Kristin Bialosky
Code Enforcement Officer/Building Inspector, Boris Rudzinski

building@villageofwarwick.org
Department of Public Works Clerk, Cathy Schweizer

dpw@villageofwarwick.org
Department of Public Works Supervisor, Mike Moser

dpw@villageofwarwick.org
Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals or Architectural & Historic 

District Review Board
planning@villageofwarwick.org

Clerk to the Village Justice, Karen Vermillion
(845) 986-2031 option 9

VILLAGE BOARD
Barry Cheney
Deputy Mayor 

cheney@villageofwarwick.org
Liaison Roles: Public Works Operations, Engineering and Infrastructure 
Projects, Veterans, Code Enforcement / Building Department, 
Emergency Services, Citizens Awareness Panel /Jones Chemical
Alternate: Economic Development, Planning & Zoning / AHDRB / Or-
ange County Planning, Transportation and Mobility

Mary Collura
collura@villageofwarwick.org

Liaison Roles: Office of the Treasurer, Youth / WYDO / Warwick Valley 
Community Center / Warwick Valley Prevention Coalition, Public Health, 
Historical Society, Public Interface and Outreach, Senior Citizens, Ethics
Alternate: Parks & Recreation, Environmental, Veterans

Carly Foster
foster@VillageofWarwick.org

Liaison Roles: Office of the Clerk, Parks & Recreation, Economic Devel-
opment & Tourism, Warwick Valley Schools, Government Efficiency / 
Policy Development, Transportation and Mobility
Alternate: Youth / WYDO / Warwick Valley Community Center / Warwick 
Valley Prevention Coalition, Engineering and Infrastructure Projects

Tom McKnight
tmcknight@villageofwarwick.org

Liaison Roles: Planning & Zoning / AHDRB / OC Planning, Citizens 
Awareness Panel/Jones Chemical, Albert Wisner Library, Town of War-
wick Police Department, Technology Oversight / Cybersecurity, Shade 
Tree Commission, Safety Committee 
Alternate: Public Works Operations, Code Enforcement / Building Dept., 
Emergency Services, Government Efficiency / Policy Development, 

VILLAGE OF WARWICK DEPARTMENTS AND CONTACTS

VILLAGE RESIDENT 


